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ICPL BY THE NUMBERS FY 15

People into the Building

826,217

iPads loaned in
Children's Room  

4,772

Lightbulbs
Changed

827

Switchboard Calls

22,594

# Pageviews of Home Page  

541,966

Tumblebooks
Accessed  

from Home    

49,768

eBook Downloads
54,179

People in the
Building per Hour

243

Equipment
Set-Ups 

346

Average
Circulation
Per Hour

411

Attendance at Storytimes 

17,449  Non-library
Meetings

1,528 At Home
Packages

Mailed

1,883

2,890

Volunteer  
Hours at  

The Book End

196,199
# of Items Dropped Off
at Remote Bookdrops

433,070

Circulation  
of Children's 

Materials

For complete statistics for FY15 see icpl.org/annual-report-15
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•• Cardholders by Place of Residence, FY15

Iowa City, 71.6%

Other Reciprocal
7.5%

Johnson County, 12.0%

University Heights
1.1%

Rural Johnson 
County
7.4%

Lone Tree
0.3%

Hills
0.3%

Holds (Reserves) Placed: July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015

39,551

35,309

38,689

37,368

33,000

34,000

35,000

36,000

37,000

38,000

39,000

40,000

Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4

For complete statistics for FY15 see icpl.org/annual-report-15
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TOP 10 CIRCULATING ITEMS IN ICPL COLLECTIONS
July 1, 2014 - June 30, 2015

MOVIES
1 Guardians of the Galaxy 
2 Gone Girl 
3 Boyhood 
4 X-men
5 Captain America
6 Malefi cent
7 Birdman
8 Edge of Tomorrow
9 The Fault in Our Stars
10 Dallas Buyers Club

NONFICTION DVD
1 The Roosevelts
2 Cosmos
3 Planet Earth
4 BBC History of World War II 
5 Cosmos
6 Untold History of the United   
 States
7 Top gear
8 Haunted histories collection   
 [megaset]
9 The Civil War
10 Ancient Aliens

ADULT FICTION
1  All the Light We Cannot See
2  Gone Girl 
3  The Girl on the Train
4 Gray Mountain 
5 Some Luck 
6 Leaving Time 
7 The Goldfi nch 
8 Lila 
9 Descent
10 Big Little Lies

SCIENCE FICTION
1 The Ocean at the End of the Lane 
2 A Game Of Thrones 
3 The Hobbit
4 The Martian 
5 The Magicians 
6  The Book of Life 
7  Lock In 
8 The Slow Regard of Silent Things 
9 A Clash of Kings 
10  A Discovery of Witches 

COOKERY
1 Make it Ahead
2 How to Cook Everything Fast
3 Thug Kitchen
4 100 Days of Real Food
5 The Grain Brain Cookbook
6 The Paleo Approach Cookbook
7 Prune
8 The Oh She Glows Cookbook 
9 Practical Paleo 
10 Twelve Recipes

jE
1 The Pigeon Needs a Bath!  
2 The Pigeon Wants a Puppy!
3 The Duckling Gets a Cookie!? 
4 The Pigeon Finds a Hot Dog!  
5 That Is Not a Good Idea!
6 The Lorax 
7 The Very Hungry Caterpillar  
8 If You Give a Dog a Donut 
9  Emeraldalicious 
10 Pinkalicious 
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DIRECTOR’S ANNUAL REPORT 2015

with information, engages them with 
the world of ideas and with each other, 
and enriches the community by sup-
porting learning, promoting literacy and 
encouraging creativity. For the next few 
years we will be focusing on ways to:

• Connect people with information 
and offer opportunities for enjoy-
ment and personal growth

• Engage people in discovery, learning 
and the community

• Enrich the quality of life in Iowa City 
through diversity, imagination and 
creativity

The new plan provided the framework 
for development of the FY16 budget 
and specifi c tasks identifi ed to be 
implemented in FY16.

COLLABORATION
One of the values highlighted in the 
new plan is collaboration, and partner-
ships, new and old, were a signifi cant 
part of Library activities this year. The 
most signifi cant partnership is our new 
formal collection sharing agreement 
with the Coralville Public Library and 
the North Liberty Community Library. 
We will share a collection of down-
loadable electronic books for both 
reading and listening, using Overdrive 
as a vendor. This means residents of 
our three communities and all of our 
contracting areas will have access to the 
same electronic collections. We have 

You know its summer when ICPL is 
at Willow Creek and Mercer parks for 
Stories in the Park Wednesday and 
Friday mornings.

This list of things one of our patrons 
left in a book makes us smile.

The Library debuted the interactive 
exhibit, Playing is Learning, in the Chil-
dren’s Room in February. A collaborative 
project with The University of Iowa, the 
DeLTA Center, the Obermann Center for 
Advanced Studies, the National Sci-
ence Foundation, The Iowa Children’s 
Museum, and ICPL, Playing is Learning 
emphasizes the importance play has on 
children’s development.

HIGHLIGHTS
• New strategic plan adopted
• 826,217 people through the doors, 

setting a new record
• Attendance at children’s, teen and 

adult programs set new records
• Friends Foundation support exceeds 

$1,000,000 over fi ve years

The downtown library building was 
busy, busy, busy during fi scal year 2015.  
More than 825,000 people entered the 
building. The summer months showed 
the highest number of visits with more 
than 20,000 counted in the average 
week.  Many visitors were coming in to 
attend library programs. New records 
were also set for program attendance: 
29,156 for children’s; 6,103 for teens, 
and 3,670 for adults. Meeting room use 
was also up slightly (1.3%). Circulation 
was 1,391,482, down 1%, while re-
serves placed increased more than 10%.

NEW PLAN
The Library Board of Trustees adopted 
the new strategic plan in July. It was 
created during the previous year with a 
panel of community and library leaders 
following extensive community input 
through surveys and focus groups. 
The theme of the new plan is Connect-
Engage-Enrich.

The mission statement reads: The Iowa 
City Public Library is a center of commu-
nity life that connects people of all ages 
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been sharing these collections between 
Coralville and Iowa City on a less formal 
basis for several years. 
We also continued our joint Summer 
Reading Program meetings and discus-
sion between the three libraries and the 
Iowa City Community School District. 
Increasing participation in the Summer 
Reading Program for young elementary 
age students is a shared goal of the 
coalition. 

We were fortunate to partner with the 
University of Iowa in many ways, to 
strengthen existing collaborations and 
add new ones to benefi t the commu-
nity. Low income residents continue 
to benefi t from the income tax fi ling 
assistance provided free of charge by 
accounting students from the Univer-
sity of Iowa Business School.

Almost 950 families received tax return 
preparation assistance at the Library. 
The UI Delta Center offered us a new 
opportunity this year and the Library is 
now the second location for the Playing 
is Learning initiative developed by UI 
professor John Spencer. The project’s 
goal is to demonstrate to parents how 
play is an essential element of early 
learning and help them to guide chil-
dren in productive play. A team studied 
how children play in the Library and 
developed displays, posters, and activ-
ity cards specifi cally for our space.

Creating stronger partnerships with 
the ICCSD and other schools to pro-
vide children with library cards and 

Patrons check out the selection of 
used books during The Book End’s 
Book Sale. All Book End proceeds 
benefi t the Children’s and Teens Sum-
mer Reading Programs, Art Purchase 
Prize, and buying new materials for 
the Library collection.

The Children’s Room is a popular sum-
mertime hangout with young patrons 
making use of everything available 
to them, from books and computer 
games to videos and board games.

You can hear the latest Library news 
during KXIC’s Your Town Radio Program 
the fi rst Tuesday of the month or on 
KCJJ the third Thursday of the month. 

sign them up for the Summer Reading 
Program was another important project. 
We worked with each school in Iowa 
City to provide a process that meets 
their needs. Sometimes we travelled to 
schools during the day or visited a fami-
ly centered event in the evening to issue 
cards; sometimes we provided informa-
tion for school personnel to distribute. 
Iowa City Transit is also an important 
SRP partner, ensuring children have a 
way to get to the Library. We worked 
with Transit to promote the Summer 
Library Bus along with their “Ride Right” 
program.

Service clubs provide us with many 
partnership opportunities. We contin-
ued the Kidsight program sponsored by 
the Noon Lions Club to identify vision 
problems in young children. Noon Lions 
Club also supported the purchase of a 
new large format scanner this year. Two 
gifts from the Pilot Club of Iowa City 
funded Sensory Storytime Kits, de-
signed for children with autism, sensory 
disorders, or other special needs, and 
Tales and Travel Memories kits, designed 
to engage persons with dementia 
through regional folktales, interesting 
facts, and illustrated books. The Iowa 
City Noon Rotary is drawing attention to 
the work of three area public libraries: 
Iowa City, Coralville, and North Liberty, 
as part of their 100th anniversary cel-
ebration in 2015 by making the libraries 
the benefi ciaries of a fundraising raffl e.  
The Downtown Rotary provides regular 
volunteers for help setting up for big 
book sales.
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The Iowa Department of Transporta-
tion reached out to us this year to ask 
whether we would like to host one the 
new service kiosks being installed at 
multiple locations throughout the state. 
We agreed that it would be convenient 
for many people to renew their driver’s 
license with a new photograph at the 
Library by visiting the DOT kiosk any 
time the Library is open.

These are just a few examples of the 
many partnerships that contribute to 
improving library services for everyone.  
We are fortunate to be in a community 
with so many people and groups who 
want to work together toward common 
goals.

Making collections easier to use
Several changes were implemented last 
year to connect people with materials 
more quickly and simplify compli-
cated rules and procedures. Collection 
Services worked to get materials on the 
shelf more quickly, have more copies 
on hand to meet high demand for new 
items, and to pull and process items 
with reserves more often. The number 
of holds increased more than 10%. The 
number of holds a person can have at 
one time increased from eight to ten 
and this, combined with the relatively 
new service which enables reservations 
of items that are on the shelf so they 
will be held for them, accounts for the 
increase. One patron offered this com-
pliment, “I just want to thank you folks 
for letting people request books that 
are in the library. It is so hard for me to 
go through the stacks and fi nd books 

with my little kids. I really appreciate 
being able to pick books up at the front 
so I don’t disturb other people. This 
service you offer makes my life so much 
better and easier.”

Improved technology also made it 
easier to fi nd and check out materials. A 
change to the library catalog improved 
searching for single word titles (think 
Frozen!), and new message options 
enabled cardholders to receive an 
email message letting them know their 
card was about to expire and explain-
ing how to easily keep it active. This 
allowed users of electronic collections 
to continue to download and patrons 
in the building to use self check out 
stations without missing a beat. The self 
check equipment was improved with 
customer service in mind and at year’s 
end the percent of items checked out 
at the self-service stations had reached 
70% (check with KL).

TECHNOLOGY
Technology continues to be an im-
portant component of library services 
as we provide access to the internet 
through public access computers as 
well as a free public wi-fi  network. Many 
people do not have this access at home 
and it is increasingly the only option to 
accomplish basic day-to-day functions 
such as applying for a job, fi ling taxes, 
communicating with a child’s teach-
ers, or completing school assignments. 
Last year library computers were used 
more than 100,000 times to access the 
internet.

You never know who you’ll spot 
browsing the stacks during Halloween. 
Queen Elizabeth was quite pleased 
with the selection of new books in the 
Children’s Room.

ICPL’s Outreach Services extend the 
Iowa City Public Library’s reach beyond 
the walls of the main building. Staff 
members regularly attend school 
events, like Lucas Elementary School’s 
Literacy Night, to sign children up for 
their own Library Card.

Patrons of all ages took advantage of 
the chess and checkerboards on the City 
Plaza during Children’s Day. This annual 
event, produced by ICPL with Summer 
of the Arts during the Iowa Arts Festi-
val, encourages kids’ creativity with an 
extensive lineup of hands-on activities.
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The Library offered more than 40 classes 
last year and provided instruction in areas 
such as iPad use, genealogy, online music 
access, and tips to help purchase of an 
e-reader, as well as regularly scheduled 
Drop in Tech-Help four days a week. 
Technology offerings in the Children’s 
Room are aimed both educational and 
fun options. The four AWE early learning 
computers for very young children have 
been well received. Older children have six 
internet stations with large touchscreens. 
New apps are continually researched and 
regularly added to the iPads available for 
children to use in-house. The large interac-
tive table is also popular, as are the regular 
Minecraft programs. Teens also have a 
variety of options for technology including 
computers, iPads, and gaming consoles in 
the Koza Family Teen Center.

One area that saw major improvements 
last year was printing and scanning. The 
old “add value” card system to pay for 
printing was replaced by a simpler process 
that uses coins or bills at the print release 
system. Scanning options were greatly 
improved with the addition of a very well 
received express scanning station that 
allows a document to be quickly scanned 
and saved to a fl ash drive or emailed. A 
new large format scanner can produce 
archive-quality scans and convert slides 
to digital images, offering services most 
people would not typically have access to 
at home.

There was a lot of planning work this 
year to prepare for major upgrades to our 
Meeting Room technology. The equip-
ment is more than ten years old and much 

Thanks a Million posters decorated 
the Library in February in apprecia-
tion of the ICPL Friends Foundation. 
In the last fi ve years, the Foundation 
has contributed more than $1 million 
to support ICPL services. 

ICPL employees weren’t the only ones 
to Drop Everything and Read in April. 
Reading is a great activity when you 
need to take a break from gardening. 

Tween patrons decorate fl ower pots 
during Totally Tweens: Perk Up a 
Pot. Totally Tweens programs are 
for students in third through sixth 
grades.

of it can no longer be supported by our 
vendors. The new system, scheduled 
for installation in August will convert all 
systems from analog to digital, and pro-
vide a more user-friendly experience.  
It will also provide new capabilities 
such as web conferencing and making 
presentations from a mobile device.

COMMUNITY CENTER
The meeting rooms were busy this year 
as use increased to more than 1,500. 
That’s an average of 300 public meet-
ings in each of our fi ve meeting rooms. 
The Library also used the meeting 
rooms to offer more programming. 
Most children and teen programs 
take place in their designated spaces, 
but most adult programs and larger 
children’s programs utilize the main 
meetings rooms. Following national 
trends, library circulation is down 
although people still appreciate a “live 
performance” and being in a room with 
others to learn or be entertained.

Our emphasis remains on children’s 
programs (495 last year attracted more 
than 29,000 attendees); but teen and 
adult programming has increased in re-
cent years.  Much of our programming 
relies on partnerships and the generos-
ity of people and groups to support 
library programming is very special in 
this community. Before our Children’s 
Services Coordinator, Vickie Pasicznyuk, 
left in May to join her husband at his 
new job in Colorado she said that one 
of the extraordinary things she found 
about Iowa City was the many, many 
people who helped with children’s 
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programs for free. She has worked in sev-
eral communities with good libraries, but 
never experienced so many people ready 
to volunteer their talent for children’s 
programming.

Our community is extraordinary. We 
celebrated a milestone this year with our 
“Thanks a Million” recognition for the over 
$1million dollars donated by the Iowa 
City Public Library Friends Foundation to 
library collections, programs, and facilities 
in the last fi ve years. Time-Talent-Treasure, 
we are very fortunate to receive each of 
these from our very generous community 
members.

EVERY HERO HAS A STORY
Every Hero Has a Story is the theme of our 
children’s summer reading program and it 
brings to mind two personal heroes who 
have contributed so much of their time, 
talent and treasure to our Library. This 

A patron gets comfortable while 
reading in the Library. More than 
825,000 people walked through our 
doors in FY15.

Library Director Susan Craig and 
her grandson, Cooper, visit with 
Reader the Dog during Family 
Fun(d) Night.

Ellen Buchanan, right, recorded her 
fi nal One of a Kind program with 
June Braverman, left, in the fall of 
2014. Ellen’s recorded more than 150 
Tell Me Your Story and One of a Kind 
interviews for ICPL, creating a priceless 
collection of local history. 

year, Ellen Buchanan recorded her last 
interview with local residents. Since 
1989, and through two series, “Tell Me 
Your Story,” and “One of a Kind,” Ellen 
shared the stories of more than 140 
people, creating her own one of a kind 
legacy. In November, long time Iowa 
City resident, pioneering female jour-
nalist, and radio show host, Dottie Ray 
received the Benjamin Franklin Award 
of Association of Fundraising Profes-
sionals (AFP) Eastern Iowa Chapter. We 
nominated Dottie for this special award 
to acknowledge her contributions to 
the success of every fundraising event 
hosted by the Library Friends Founda-
tion and as one of the initial organizers 
of the Foundation. These women are 
two of my heroes and they have con-
tributed greatly to our story.

Susan Craig, Library Director
August 2015
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DEPARTMENT PHOTOS

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES ADULT SERVICES

CHILDREN’S SERVICES COLLECTION SERVICES
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DEVELOPMENT OFFICECOMMUNITY & ACCESS SERVICES

DEPARTMENT PHOTOS

FACILITIES SERVICES
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SWITCHBOARD

DEPARTMENT PHOTOS

IT SERVICES


